

## DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA BAR

Family Law Section

October 4, 2000

1250 H Street NW Sixth Floor Washington, DC 20005-5937

202-626-3463 FAX 202-626-3453 www.dcbar.org/sections

Sections EventLine 202-626-3455

Steering Committee
Robert C. Liotta, Co-Chair
Margaret J. McKinney,
Co-Chair
Linda A. Delaney
Garrett L. Lee
Nancy A. Lopez
Kala Shah Surprenant
Dawn A. Wilson

Nancy Duff Campbell Board of Governors Liaison

Committees
munity Outreach
Jalation and Court Rules
Newsletter
Programs

John W. Nields, Jr. D.C. Bar President

John A. Payton
D.C. Bar President-elect

John D. Graubert Chair, Council on Sections

John P. Mahoney
Vice Chair, Council on Sections

Katherine A. Mazzaferri D.C. Bar Executive Director

Cynthia D. Hill D.C. Bar Assistant Executive Director, Programs

Charles E. Lorenzetti
D.C. Bar Assistant Executive
Director, Administration
and Finance

Carol Ann Cunningham D.C. Bar Sections Manager

The Honorable Rufus G. King III

Chief Judge

Superior Court of the District of Columbia

500 Indiana Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20001

Dear Chief Judge King:

It has come to the attention of the Steering Committee of the Family Law Section of the District of Columbia Bar that an administrative order may have been issued setting forth mandatory practice standards for lawyers representing clients in child abuse and neglect proceedings. The Steering Committee, on behalf of the Family Law Section, hereby requests that any such practice standards be made available to the Steering Committee for circulation to members of the Section for review and comment prior to the entry of a final administrative order.

It is our understanding that the proposed practice standards contain comprehensive provisions that would be applicable to attorneys directly or tangentially involved in child abuse and neglect proceedings. There is concern that the standards may affect attorneys who handle cases *pro bono* as well as court-appointed and private practice attorneys. The Steering Committee firmly believes the members of the Family Law Section should have an opportunity to comment on the proposed practice standards prior to implementation since the standards could have a significant impact. The Family Law Section is committed to improving the practice of all attorneys (private, public sector, court-appointed, pro bono) to ensure quality representation of children and families.

Thank you for your consideration. The views expressed herein represent only those of the Family Law Section of the District of Columbia Bar and not those of the D.C. Bar or its Board of Governors.

Sincerely,

Robert C. Liotta

cc: The Honorable Eugene N. Hamilton

The Honorable Zinora M. Mitchell-Rankin

The Honorable Mary Ellen Abrecht

The Honorable Susan R. Winfield

The Honorable Henry F. Greene